We are glad to hear from our old friend Mr. Colin McKerchar. He finds that the climate of Manitoba agrees with his health better than that of Quebec, and so he has entered Manitoba College to try a session there.

A Glee Club has been formed under the leadership of Mr. Smith, our lecturer in Music.

Mr. W. Paterson paid us a visit during the last week of October; he was in Montreal attending the convention of the teachers of the Province of Quebec, and after it spent several days among his friends. He is teaching in North Wakefield, County of Ottawa, and will not be in with us this year, to the regret especially of second Arts. Other hearts besides those in the college were made glad by his visit.

On the 20th and 21st inst., the Y. M. C. A. of McGill had an intercollegiate visit from Mr. H. B. Fraser, of University College Y. M. C. A., Toronto, and Mr. Cole, the Provincial Secretary for Ontario and Quebec. Several meetings were held and as an outcome of their visit we believe that steps will be taken to secure a Y. M. C. A. building for McGill. Mr. Fraser and Mr. Cole made several warm friends among us.

E. A. MACKENZIE.

REPORTER'S FOLIO.

PHILOSOPHICAL AND LITERARY SOCIETY.

He second regular meeting of this society was held on Friday evening, October 25th, the Vice-President, Mr. W. A. Cook, in the chair.

The principal items of business were the election of new members and the appointment of a local editor for the JOURNAL, to fill the vacancy caused by the resignation of Mr. W. E. Decks, B. A. In view of the multiplicity of Mr. Decks' duties, and the fact that he is unable to reside in the building this session, the society accepted his resignation and appointed Mr. E. A. Mackenzie as his successor.

Mr. C. W. Whyte, B. A., presented an encouraging report from the Journal staff. The friends and well-wishers of this magazine will, no doubt, be pleased to learn that the financial outlook for the present year is bright, and that the number of subscribers has been materially increased.